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Tel: 028 427 28523

Email: nallen400@c2kni.net


                                 www.portaferryips.co.uk                                                   
  
              October 2023
Dear Parents
Forest School

We are now officially a Forest School! Congratulations to Mrs Bennett in achieving her
Forest School Leader Level 3 qualification and gaining her official Forest School plaque 
and the Elder Award Plaque.  
Parent/Teacher Interviews   P1 – P5      
Parent/Teacher interviews (by telephone/or in person – parental choice) will commence during the week beginning Monday 23rd October through to Friday 

27th October for P1 – P5.   P6/P7 meetings will take place later on in the term. You will 
be informed by the teacher of your appointment nearer the time.
School will close early at 2 pm that whole week for P1—P7 children. There will

be no Extended School activities during that week.
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Please note that the Halloween dressing up day will be on Thursday 26th October.  
As it’s a non-uniform day, children are asked to bring in a donation for our nominated 
charity for this year, Leukaemia and Lymphoma NI. Please note that children do not need 
to wear a Halloween costume, it can be any fancy dress or indeed they may come in their ordinary clothes. There will be a prize for the ‘best dressed up’ in each class.  As it’s also partytime, children are asked to bring just one item for the party.               
                                                                                                                             
Christmas Craft Fair          
      

We are delighted to announce that we shall be holding our annual Christmas Craft Fair  organised by our Parents Council which will take place in the Portaferry Community Centre on Thursday 30th November 5 – 8 pm. If you are looking for inspiration for Christmas gifts, then this is for you. Among a selection of special festive stalls, you'll find foodie gifts and hand-crafted presents to help you get into the Christmas spirit.
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 Any items you may have for the normal Tombola stall and bottle Tombola stall  would be much appreciated, please just send into school. For the bottles, if you can send in any type of bottle, i.e. wine, sauce, cola, etc and if you could wrap them up in Christmas paper, that would be a great help.
Also we are looking for volunteers to help on the night. If you are able to help out in any way, please ring the school.
 Black History Month
October is Black History Month.  We shall be organising various events during the month 
to celebrate.

School Counsellor

If anyone wishes their child to avail of the school counselling service, please contact 
Mrs Allen for referral.

Handle with Care

If your family is experiencing difficulties at home. I would like to provide additional 
support at school.  I understand that you are not always able to share details and 
that’s okay. If your child is coming to school after a difficult night, morning or weekend, 
please email me “Handle with Care”. Nothing else will be said or asked. This will let me 
know that your child may need extra time, patience, or help during the day. Also in 
these bleak economic times, we know how difficult it is to be able to put food on the 
table, pay bills etc., so if you feel your child needs any extra food for breakfast and/or 
break or avail of the community foodbank, we will be able to provide some food if 
needed. Just let Mrs Allen know by email or telephone the school and ask for her 
specifically.
Important - Absence from School 

If a child is absent from school due to illness or for some other reason, we would ask 
you to please ring the school or email (econlan823@c2kni.net) to let us know the situation   It is a requirement for us to inform the Education Welfare Officer of any child’s 
absence for which we have no explanation.  If there is no explanation of a 
child’s absence from school, the unauthorised absence code will be used.  

Absence will be monitored monthly and if your child’s 
absence is under 85%, you will be contacted by 
telephone initially. If there is no improvement, the Education 
Welfare Officer will be contacted to advise them of this.

If your child has an appointment during the day, please          email econlan823@c2kni.net or telephone 028 427 28523 first thing at 9 am.
Child Protection 

Designated Teacher/Deputy Designated Teacher 
The Designated Teacher for Child Protection is Mr Martin McKeown and the Deputy Designated Child Protection Officer is Mrs Allen.  If you or your child have any concerns in 
this respect, please contact one of the above. 
Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club is still continuing at Cuan Kids Community Pre-School from 8 am – 9 am. 
Cost is £2. Please ring Cuan Kids on 028 427 29933 for more information.
School App             

Please make sure you download the NI School App which is free from the App Store as all future notes will be on the website. Newsletters can also be accessed on our school 
Website to download at www.portaferryinteps.co.uk. 

Best wishes
Nicola Allen

NICOLA ALLEN

PRINCIPAL
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Monday 2nd October – P1s stay until 2 pm

Thursday 5th October – Flu Vaccines – Whole School

Monday 16th October – Portaferry Library visits school
Monday 23rd – Fri 27th Oct – Parental Interviews P1 – P5 – School closes at 2 pm all week
Thursday 26th October – Halloween Dressing Up Day – Funds in aid of Leukaemia and Lymphoma NI
Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd November – Halloween Holidays

Wednesday 8th November – Peace Proms Rehearsals at SSE Arena

Tuesday 14th November – Monday 20th November – Book Fair

Thursday 23rd November – P1 Open Day 11.45 – 12.45 pm
Thursday 30th November – Panto – The Night Before Christmas – The MAC Theatre
                                            Craft Fair 5 – 8 pm – St Patrick’s Community Centre, Portaferry
Friday 1st December – Last swimming day for P4/5

Thursday 14th December – Nativity Play – 11 am - Ballyphilip Church Hall 
Wednesday 20th December – Christmas Jumper Day and Special Visitor
Thursday 21st December – School closes at 12 noon for Christmas Holidays

Friday 22nd December – Friday 5th January – Christmas Holidays

Monday 29th January 2024 – School Closed – Staff Training Day

Monday 12th February – Friday 16th February – Half Term Holidays

Tuesday 20th February – Bee Safe P6/P7

Monday 18th March – School Closed – St Patrick’s Day

Monday 25th March – Friday 5th April – Easter Holidays

Wednesday 10th April – What’s Inside P6/P7

Thursday 11th April – Debutots 9.30 – 10.30 am P1/P2
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